TEXAS WOMAN’S UNIVERSITY BOARD OF REGENTS COMMITTEE MEETINGS
Multipurpose Room, 3rd Floor, Room 3620
TWU T. Boone Pickens Institute of Health Sciences-Dallas Center 5500 Southwestern Medical Avenue, Dallas, Texas
May 19, 2016

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE


Roll Call:

Committee Members:
Mrs. Nancy Paup, Chair; Dr. Melissa Tonn, Regent; Dr. Ann Scanlon McGinity, Regent Mrs. Mary Wilson, Regent, Ex Officio.

Administrators:
Dr. Carine Feyten, Chancellor and President; Ms. Destinee Waiters, General Counsel; Ms.
B. J. Crain, Interim Vice President for Finance and Administration; Dr. Monica Mendez- Grant, Vice President for Student Life; Dr. Robert Neely, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs; Mr. Gary Ray, Vice President for Enrollment Services; Ms. Heidi Tracy, Vice President for University Advancement; Dr. Tina Mims, Director HUB

Academic Affairs Committee:

I. Call to Order:

Mrs. Wilson, Chair of the Board, reminded everyone that the committee meetings are being streamed live and asked that everyone speak loudly and clearly as they make comments during the meetings.

With a quorum being present, Committee Chair Nancy Paup called the meeting of the Committee to order at 2:30 p.m.

II. Consider Approval of the Minutes of the Committee Meeting of February 18, 2016.

Motion: Dr. Tonn motioned and Dr. Ann Scanlon McGinity, Regent seconded. The motion passed with a vote of 3-0-0.

The minutes of the Academic Affairs Committee meeting of February 18, 2016 were approved as submitted.

III. Adjourn to Executive (Closed) Session
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Ms. Nancy Paup, Committee Chair announced that the Board would adjourn for Executive Closed Session to discuss Real Estate, Litigation, or Personnel matters, Under
V.T.C.A. Government Code Sections 551.071, 551.072 and 551.074, respectively at
2:31p.m.

At the conclusion of the Executive Closed Session, the Chair reconvened the meeting of the Board into open session, a quorum being present at 2:50p.m.

IV. Agenda:

Motion: Dr. Melissa Tonn, Regent to hear all items on the Agenda as listed. Second Dr. Ann Scanlon McGinity, Regent.

· Item 1: Report on the Culinology Program in the Department of Nutrition and Food Sciences

Dr. Robert Neely, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs introduced Dr. Shane Broughton who presented a power point presentation provide an overview of the Culinology Program. Noting that the Research Chefs Association has announced the designation of TWU as the first approved Culinology program in Texas to offer students the opportunity to earn a Bachelor of Applied Sciences degree in Culinary Science and
Food Service Management.

· Item 2: Report from the Department of Visual Arts

Dr. Robert Neely, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs introduced Mr. Colby Parsons, Associate Professor of Art who won Best in Show at the Zainesville Contemporary Ceramics Prize exhibition - a title that carries with it a prize of $20,000, the largest prize for a ceramics competition in the western hemisphere – with a trip to Denmark to set up a show. Dr. Parsons shared his 2014 piece called Peak and the premise of his ceramic prize winning piece.

· Item 3: Update on Career Services

Dr. Monica Mendez-Grant, Vice President for Student Life introduced Lisa Garza, the new Director of Career Services. Ms. Garza reported on how the Division of Student Life is working collaboratively with the Division of Academic Affairs to change the offerings in Career Services. She reported that Career Services has created a new vision to serve students and that the changes include a distributed model for service, a consultant model to deliver the service, and a focus on employer relations.

· Item 4: Report from Enrollment Management

Mr. Gary Ray, Vice President for Enrollment Services provided a report on

Enrollment Management: The Pursuit of Quality. Mr. Ray shared a Power Point Presentation which provided an overview on how TWU is recruiting record numbers of first-year students in today's competitive climate.

· Item 5: Report on the Center for Women in Business

Dr. Tina Mims, Director provided an update on the TWU Center for Women in Business (HUB) HUB. Noting that TWU intends to help Texas become the top-ranked state in the United States for women-owned businesses.

· Item 6: Update from the Faculty Senate

Faculty Senate member Lizbeth Spoonts presented on behalf of the new Faculty Senate speaker Dr. Jeff Robb who was unable to be present due to teaching Summer 1 course.

· Item 7: Consider Recommending Approval of Faculty and Staff for Promotion and/or Tenure, the University having followed the Required Process and Having Met and Completed the Required Standards, these Approvals Being Recommended by the Provost and Chancellor and President.

Dr. Robert Neely, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs recommended approval of 23 promotions and/or tenure and 1 denial.

· Item 8: Consider Approval of Faculty and Staff for Emeritus Status, the University Having Followed the Required Process and Having Met and Completed the Required Standards, these Approvals Being Recommended by the Provost and Chancellor and President.

Dr. Robert Neely, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs recommended 4 individuals 2 from Arts and Sciences and 2 from The College of Nursing.

· Item 9: Consider Recommending Approval for two BAAS Programs

Dr. Robert Neely, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs and Dr. Barbara Learner recommended approval for two BAAS Programs: one in General Business and the other in Health Science. Commenting that the BAAS degree is a valuable option for individuals who have established careers and now seek advancement in positions with increased administrative or managerial responsibilities and that TWU is uniquely equipped to offer two BAAS degree options (General Business and Health) in high need and high demand disciplines.

· Item 10: Consider Recommending Approval for MS in Child Life

Dr. Robert Neely, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs and Dr. Keren Petty recommended approval to seek authority to offer a Master of Science degree in Child Life. They commented that undergraduate track in Child Life (part of the BS in Child Development degree) has been one of TWU’s most popular and fastest growing degree programs. It has the potential to continue to grow and fill a great need for professionals trained in this field. However, the national standards relating to Child Life certification are changing and it will no longer be possible to meet those standards at the undergraduate level. This new degree program will produce high quality Child Life professionals in this field, and will put TWU at the forefront of the field being one of the only schools across Texas and the nation to offer this fully online degree.

· Item 11: Consider Recommending Approval for MS in Psychological Sciences

Dr. Robert Neely, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs recommended approval to seek authority to offer a Master of Science (MS) in Psychological Sciences. He commented that this 36-hour M.S. in Psychological Sciences will provide students with a strong foundation in the theories, skills, and concepts of experimental psychology.

Motion: After having heard all of the items on the Agenda, Dr. Tonn motioned to recommend approval for the following Action Items as discussed, including Items 07, 08, 09, 10 and 11, and Dr. Scanlon McGinity seconded. The motion passed with a vote of 3-0-0.

The recommendations of approval for each of the Action Items, including Items 07, 08, 09, 10 and 11, were accepted and approved as presented.

V. Presentations and Recognitions: None

VI. Adjourn

With no further business coming before the Academic Affairs Committee, the Committee adjourned in its entirety at 4:48 p.m.
